
heard from a wide range of witnesses both for and against the series, including Mr. McKenna 
and Mr. Gelbart, as well as Joan Pennefather, Chairperson of the NFB. Representatives of the 
CBC refused to appear.

This report summarizes the Senate Sub-Committee’s investigation of the authenticity of 
The Valour and the Horror, from its origins in the winter of 1992 to January 1993. The 
following two chapters appraise the two most controversial films in the series, Death by 
Moonlight: Bomber Command and In Desperate Battle: Normandy 1944. Chapter IV then 
examines the role of the CBC and the NFB in the production of the films. Finally, the Sub­
committee makes a number of recommendations based upon the evidence placed before it.
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